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Northeast Coalition 
Agenda

Monday, August 9, 2021 - 10:30 am-12:00pm 
Via ZOOM
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82727399636?pwd=dkd0YUJSeDBPenh4Zk5JSUduTzFGZz09 _________________________________________________________________________________________________
Welcome and Introductions
Erin Evosevich- NEWCAP

Aria Ard- NEWCAP

Erika Villacrez- NEWCAP

Nancy Getzloff-Nelson

Linda Norton- NEWCAP

Tracy Pillsbury- NEWCAP

Adrienne Walker- NEWCAP

Diahann Graham- NEWCAP

Leanne- NEWCAP

Brook Youngs- NEWCAP

Deborah Palzewicz- NEWCAP

Cheryl Detrick- NEWCAP

Jen Bisterfeldt- SAM25

Terri West- NEWCAP

Adam Groskreutz-Center for Veterans Issues, Ltd. (CVI) - SSVF Program

Todd Marks- VA

Debbie Bushman- NEWCAP

Jennifer Allen- Community Alliance

Jessica Honish- Rainbow House
Beth Brunelli- OGJVAMC
Overview of Financial Capabilities 
Diahann Graham
Financial Capabilities assists those who have lost touch with balancing a budget. They offer programs such as a homebuyer’s program, which offers counseling about homeownership along with all the expenses they may incur while owning a home. Financial Capabilities is also able to help those prevent foreclosure on homes they are currently resides in. They have also been reaching out to local schools, such as NWTC, to help those who would like assistance with managing loan debt.  If anyone is interested in Financial Capabilities, please provide a warm handoff or CC Diahann in on an email.
EHH/ESG CARES CV Update 
Nancy Getzloff-Nelson: 7 stably housed, 1 hopefully getting in a unit today. Some barriers that Nancy has run into is that many units need repairs that need to be done before clients move in. She is also seeing that the client’s past history can also be a barrier. Cheryl noted that individuals who can’t get repairs can be referred to NEWCAP Builds. 
Linda Norton: total of 11 housed, 3 are looking, 2 are incarcerated, 1 is actively looking. Linda is having a hard time finding a big enough (3 bedroom) unit in Shawano, making this family want to switch to Green Bay. 
Tracy Pillsbury: total of 13 northeast clients. Out of the 13, 11 are stably housed. 2 are looking, both are large families who need 3 bedrooms. One family is in Suring and the other is in Shawano.
Adrienne Walker: 7 in northeast, all of which are housed.
COC RRH DV Grant Update
Brook Youngs
Brook has 3 clients housed, 1 client incarcerated, and 1 client is looking to move as landlord is refusing to update her home. 

Erin stated that BOS has reached out as we have the chance to send out our funding. If anyone that would be eligible for RRH DV, they can contact Coordinated Entry. This is an opportunity to get a mixture of funds into our community. 

Coordinated Entry Update
Deborah Palzewicz
Coordinated Entry Prevention just went live in clarity. Everyone is trying to get things transferred over in clarity. 

Northeast Action Plan Items 

Erin Evosevich
Working on Open invites. We will be reaching out to many agencies who are working with youth (Big Brothers, Big Sisters, etc.) to get voices in the coalition. Other coalitions are creating groups who are working on gathering information. If anyone should be added to the list, please send their contact information and we will reach out for further contact. 

PIT Street Count July 28, 2021
Deborah Palzewicz
Point in Time occurred on July 28th, 2021 

Marinette- 4 total: both observed & spoken too

Shawano- 5 total: 4 spoken too and 1 was an observation only. 

This is an increased number of individuals found since the January PIT Count. 

There is a traveling camp in Menominee county. This is a group of homeless individuals who move every few days so that they do not get caught.
WIBOSCOC MEETING UPDATE/DISCUSSION
Cheryl Detrick 
BOS is a membership organization. Its members are the local coalitions. There are 23 members (all the local coalitions) our benefit is that we get included in the BOS collaborative application that goes to HUD. Then the funding goes to BOS and comes to our local coalition. We are given the option to apply for funding being in the BOS. We also get statewide advocacy. 

BOS annual membership dues have been a flat rate of $250 per coalition for many years. Total amount is $5,250. This has been covered through workshops, attendance fees, etc. Due to no in person meetings or workshops, it has been difficult to get funds. Now they are providing multiple options. Cheryl’s recommendation is to go with option C. Pay $950 vs the $250.. In November, we will need to know what we are going to ask Erin to vote for on behalf of our coalition. The only way for BOS to make money other than attendance fees is a fee for service or apply for funding that would pay for that amount. BOS would be competing with its members. Membership meeting is next week.
YHDP was submitted. Northeast local coalitions submitted a lot of information. We are not sure when we will hear back on the funding. We don’t have a statewide youth advisory board. We need youth voices, those who can speak up about their time of homelessness or housing insecurity (what helped and what didn’t) Up to age 24. If we do not get funded, there is a chance that there may be another round. We really need to be working on the youth perspective.

Division of Health Services really looking at the homeless aspect. How can someone be healthy if they are bouncing from house to house, living on the street, etc. They have funding that can help with our line of work.
Agency Updates & Future Presentations & Agenda Items
Newcap- If anyone needs rental assistance, NEWCAP is still offering rental assistance through WERA. Eviction moratorium is still going through with the following counties. Leanne is reaching out to those who have recently filed evictions.
SAM 25- Jen is now going to Safe Haven. She will still be involved just with a different agency. Jen will also be helping out with SAM 25.

BOS- Along with PIT county, the deadline for the first round is August 20th, 2021. Make sure everything is in HMIS.

VA- Wisconsin & Michigan HUD VASH vouchers available
Upcoming Balance of State Meeting 







 
August 12-13, 2021 
Please sign up for the Wisconsin Balance of State Newsletter www.wiboscoc.org, 
Home Page, click “Who are we?” to register
“We strive to host inclusive, accessible events that enable all individuals, including individuals with disabilities, to engage fully. To request an accommodation or for inquiries about accessibility, please contact Aria Ard, ariaard@newcap.org, 920-834-4621.”
